

JUBRA EDUCATIONAL CONSULTS- KAMPALA

(END OF TERM II ASSESSMENT 2025)

SUBJECT : ENGLISH LANGUAGE
CLASS : PRIMARY SIX
DURATION : 2 HOURS 15 MINUTES
PUPIL'S NAME : _____
SCHOOL : _____

DO NOT OPEN THIS BOOKLET UNTIL YOU ARE TOLD TO DO SO.
READ THE FOLLOWING INSTRUCTIONS CAREFULLY.

1. This paper is made up of two sections A and B.
2. Section A has 50 questions (50 marks)
3. Section B has 5 questions (50 marks)
4. Answer **ALL** questions. All answers to both sections A and B must be written in the spaces provided.
5. All answers must be written using a blue or black ball-point pen or ink.
6. Unnecessary alteration of work may lead to loss of marks.
7. Any handwriting that cannot easily be read may lead to loss of marks.
8. Do not fill anything in the boxes indicated "For Examiner's use only."

FOR EXAMINERS' USE ONLY

PAGES	MARKS	SIGN
Page 1		
Page 2		
Page 3		
Page 4		
Page 5		
Page 6		
Page 7		
Page 8		
TOTAL		



Jubra Educational Consults

Located at Modern Sara Building Room F4, 1st Floor and Intersoft building (Basement) Turn Over
Tel: 0200 909 858, 0200909817, 0703-192727, 0783-867736

SECTION A: (50 marks)

SUB-SECTION I (30 MARKS)

For questions 1-5, fill in the blank space with the most suitable word.

1. _____ much does a litre of milk cost?
2. Here comes the man _____ daughter was married by a king.
3. Neither the teachers _____ the pupils came to school on martyrs day.
4. There wasn't _____ teacher in the staffroom by 2:00 O'clock yesterday.
5. The apple was shared _____ three boys

In questions 6-15, use the correct form of the word given in the brackets to complete the sentences.

6. _____ is as interesting as debating. (swim)
7. What a _____ habit drink-driving is! (danger)
8. There are so many _____ businessmen in Uganda. (China)
9. We go on study tours at our school _____ a year. (three)
10. A friend of _____ has gone to Canada. (she)
11. Of the three girls, Nasujju is the _____. (bright)
12. Sarah _____ a letter to her friend last week. (write)
13. There was an _____ among the opposers and the proposers. (argue)
14. My uncle _____ went and bought the wedding gown. (hurry)
15. Most _____ were closed on mother's day. (butcher's)

For questions 16-17, use the given words in a sentence to show that you know the difference in their meaning.

16. weak: _____
17. week: _____

In questions 18-20, re-write each sentence giving a single word for the underlined group of words.

18. The girl took the food to the dog's house.
19. When we reached the place where desks, chairs and other wooden materials are made, we picked some nails.
20. A man who operates on patients has just come.

In questions 21-22, arrange the given words in alphabetical order.

21. game, gate, garage, gave

22. baker, butcher, veterinarian, carpenter

For questions 23-24, write the given short forms in full.

23. Dept. _____ 24. O'clock _____

For questions 25-26, write the plural form of the given words.

25. baby-sitter _____ 26. foot _____

In questions 27-28, arrange the given words to form meaningful sentences.

27. than a cheaper saloon is car a Range Rover car.

28. swimmer good a is Betty.

For questions 29-30, re-write the sentences giving the opposite of the underlined words.

29. The chief guest left the function early.

30. My uncle sold three bulls last Christmas.

SUB-SECTION II(20 MARKS)

For questions 31-50, re-write each sentence as instructed in the brackets.

31. Kalema is a good tailor. Ssebato is a good tailor. (Begin: Both.....and.....)

32. He prefers matooke to rice. (Re-write and use:.....more than.....)

33. Both George and Georgina did not go to school. (Begin: Neither.....)

34. The bag is very heavy. I cannot carry it. (Join as one sentence using:.....
.....too.....to.....)

35. The teacher is marking our books. (Re-write ending:.....the teacher.)

36. Joanna wakes up early. She wants to reach school early. (Join the sentences using:.....in order.....)

37. I am twelve years old. (Write a suitable question to that statement)

38. Who is the owner of that geometry set? (Re-write the sentence beginning:
To whom.....)

39. There is little milk left at the dairy. (Re-write the sentence using:.....any.....)

40. I say my prayers before eating food. (Re-write the sentence using:...after...)
41. My uncle prefers having twins to triplets. (Use:.....would rather.....)
42. Lugonvu is a very good news reader. (Begin: What.....!)
43. Aidah is a very obedient girl. Every teacher likes her. (Use:....such....that...)
44. It is raining now. It began four days ago. (Join as one sentence using:...for..)
45. My father saw a snake. He got a stick and beat it. (Begin: Having.....)
46. The doctor was very busy. He could not attend to me. (Join using:...so. that...)
47. If the secretary does not get a notebook, he will not record the points.
(Re-write using: Unless.....)
48. The truck caused an accident. It was overloaded. (Join as one sentence
using:.....because.....)
49. Remember to wash the baking tins after using them. (Begin: Don't.....)
50. It was not necessary for him to torture that dog. (Use:....needn't.....)

SECTION B (50 MARKS)

- 51. Read the passage below, and use it to answer the questions about it.
in full sentences.**

There was a deadly accident along Kampala Jinja Road in Buikwe District in which thirty passengers died on spot last month. It involved a coaster and a bus, two eye witnesses Mr. Munagwanga and his wife, told the police that the cause of the accident was due to reckless driving. The drivers also failed to follow the speed limit.

The accident took place when a coaster registration No. UA 164AF failed to stop at a rail crossing and crushed into a bus that had parked by the railway side along the road. People who were in the bus died because the fuel tank burst and fire caught both the coaster and the bus.

The bodies of the deceased were put on a police patrol car and taken to Lugazi Hospital for Post Mortem. The traffic police has warned drivers against reckless driving. Drivers are cautioned to respect road signs and other road users.

The traffic police has also cautioned all road users that they will continue to carry-out "Fika Salaama" operation in order to save the lives of the innocent people and arrest all the drunkard drivers and those without driving permits plus the DMC vehicles.

Questions.

- a) What is the passage about?
- b) In which district did the accident take place?
- c) Where did the accident take place?
- d) How many people died in the accident?
- e) What caused the accident according to the passage?
- f) Where were the bodies of the deceased taken?
- g) How many vehicles got involved in the accident?
- h) Write DMC in full.
- i) What will happen to the drunkard and drivers without driving permits?
- j) Why were the bodies taken to Lugazi Hospital?

52. The notice below appeared in The Daily Monitor Newspaper on 17th June, 2022. Study it carefully and answer the questions that follow in full sentences.

All goat farmers in Kalongo-Nakasongola District are invited to attend a seminar at the district headquarters. The seminar will be conducted by a group of goat farming specialists from the Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Animal Industry.

Date 18th September, 2022.

Time 8:00a.m - 4:00p.m.

Attend in person and learn the modern ways of feeding and caring for goats. Please carry a note book and a pen or video recorder.

Nsimye Earnest

DAO

26/06/2022.

- a) What is the information called?

- b) In which newspaper did the information appear?

- c) When was the above information written?

- d) To which group of farmers is the information written?

- e) When was the information published in the newspaper?

- f) Write DAO in full.

- g) Name the district in which the seminar is going to be carried-out?

- h) When will the seminar be staged?

- i) For how long will the seminar last?

- j) By whom was the information above written?

53. Below is a dialogue between Awino and Akech, what Akech said was given. Complete it by filling in Awino's responses.

Akech: Good morning, Awino.

Awino: _____

Akech: You look to be in a hurry. Where are you going?

Awino: _____

Akech: To your paternal grandfather's place! Where is it found?

Awino: _____

Akech: I know Tororo Town very well. Are you travelling alone?

Awino: _____

Akech: So where are those other cousins of yours?

Awino: _____

Akech: Alright! it is a good arrangement you made to meet them in Namutumba. What are you going to do in Tororo?

Awino: _____

Akech: I see! It is always important for children to attend family meetings. What is the meeting about?

Awino: _____

Akech: Preparations for your brother's marriage ceremony! my only disappointment is that you have not invited me.

Awino: _____

Akech: Okay! let me wait for my invitation in the next two weeks. Will your best friend, Anabel attend the wedding?

Awino: _____

Akech: That is nice, let me wish you a safe journey to Tororo, Awino.

Awino: _____

54. Read the poem below and then answer the questions that follow.

1

THE VILLAGE WOMAN

Look at the woman
Tired, hungry baby,
Clinging to her back
And she herself tired
She drags her legs
The firewood bundle on her head
Weighs heavily
But still she drags on

2

Her skin once smooth and lovely
Is now muddied and dark
Her clothes dusty and torn
Her feet dirty and cracked.

When she reaches home
Fetches water from the well
Lights fire, prepares the food
There is more work in the field
Till sets dusk
Dear God! when will she rest?

By Nandudu Jovia

P.6 Blue

Questions.

a) What is the poem about?

b) Write the title of the poem.

c) How many stanzas does the poem have?

d) Who wrote the poem?

e) In which class is the writer of the poem?

f) What is the woman carrying on her back?

g) Give another word to mean the same as dusk as used in the poem.

h) Describe the woman's skin in one sentence.

i) What does the woman use to prepare her food?

j) Do you think this woman needs help?

55. Imagine you are Namutosi Josephine, a pupil of St. Augustine Junior School, PO Box 6445, Buikwe. Write a letter to your parent or guardian informing him/her about the end of term two programme. Mention when are you breaking up and remind him/her about the school fees balance. Use your school address.